
Canyon Grove Academy  2020-2021 School Year Reopening Plan

Meeting Family Needs

Attendance Policy
Students must be enrolled and completing coursework within their curriculum plan throughout the school year whether 
that be in person or at home through distance learning. Engagement is required for success. Given the contagiousness of 
COVID-19 and other illnesses, students and staff SHOULD NOT attend school while experiencing any symptoms.

Grading Policy
Canyon Grove Academy uses a competency based grading system to guide students, teachers, and families through their
child’s journey of mastery of grade level concepts and standards. This system will continue throughout the 2020-2021 
school year.

Meals
Canyon Grove Academy no longer offers a child nutrition program on location. Students will eat breakfast at home 
prior to attending school and will bring their own lunch from home each day.

Special Education
Students with disabilities who are served under an individualized education plan (IEP) will continue to receive their 
specially designed instruction and related services consistent with the need to protect the health and safety of students
and the educators who serve them. Additionally, these students will be afforded the same engagement options available 
to all students. This may include both remote and/or in-person services as determined by the IEP team.

English Learning Students
Students who have been identified as English Learning students will continue to receive their language acquisition 
services and support through options of in-person and online instruction. CGA’s ELL supervisor will work closely with
Title III to ensure that support is provided to students, staff and parents to determine appropriate accommodations 
and educational expectations.


